
 

 

Wishing everyone a safe and healthy 2021-22 school year! 
 
Mayor Kelly Burk and I will be hosting a Leesburg Homelessness Town Hall on 
September 20th at 6:00 pm. Please see the flyer below for more information. 
 
In this newsletter, I put a focus on the transportation and capital facility projects happening 
in Leesburg. Two major transportation projects that were recently completed are Route 7 
and Battlefield Parkway Interchange (Summer 2021) and Sycolin Road widening (Summer 
2020). Just last month, we celebrated the grand opening of the Loudoun County Animal 
Services facility located off Kincaid Boulevard. 

 

Leesburg Town Hall 
 



 

 

Town Transportation Projects 
 

Below is an update of the major transportation projects in the Town's six-year Capital 
Improvement Program. I've separated the Town's projects from the County's projects. You 
can see the full list of Town capital improvement projects by visiting the Town website. 

 

  

  

Route 15 Bypass Interchange at Edwards Ferry/Fort Evans Road: This project 
consists of development of a new grade-separated interchange on Edwards Ferry Road at 
the Route 15 Leesburg Bypass and will include the intersection at Fort Evans Road. The 
existing signalized at-grade intersection at this location is heavily congested. Also, 
currently there is a large volume of pedestrian traffic, which crosses the bypass between 
the residential areas inside the bypass and the commercial development outside the 
bypass.  
 
This project is being administered by VDOT. The Town has received an allocation of $2 
million from the Northern Virginia Transportation Authority (NVTA) for preliminary design. 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAubeofkWx0Wt1ZTZp1bU3BX8mv3BWWW03hObaJ5cVfiRzpXaMkm0i4SgDOvA93mNq-RtKxSjrK0e13oar7ASrwUlYHNPvyyYyVl6h124YU7Uf6kg1iN3ndxz-bb9oO75TQ2nSoxQpCR8C_2w2HIOkI75uG3_ih8Eh9w==&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K8wA_4qMo$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAubeofkWx0Wt1vp1RyQvIExx2npuSKi-gFhrTN2cKQihBN8VJ9GwnEFHMIN95cr1TcTV8LTCMZCu0JPgDN4ep1bvQDiNS-p6qFKXtOue4VPXc-z_FvXZ8Rru-XFqt7LxU9OezoPMLfvm7PidpBC6x-vcYkd1s88e0ZFJa4CU7ecEmoT--EbKxMik1dzZpzaeAhQpCP0GEuuyT45rKxaBxBnP2ke884DmuBbV0GEVgFhwZQi9TePQ9PuF7E3DV635LpA==&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K8ws-D4th$


On June 18, 2018, NVTA awarded an additional $5.2 million for final design of the project. 
The Town is currently applying for grants to fully fund the project. 

 

  

  

Evergreen Mill Road Widening: To widen approximately 1.3 mile of Evergreen Mill Road 
from the Heritage High School entrance (south of Battlefield Parkway) to South King 
Street (Route 15). The existing two-lane road will be widened to a four-lane road with a 
sidewalk on one side and a shared use path on the other side. Design for this project is 
underway.  
 
On April 14th, a virtual neighborhood meeting was held about the project. This meeting 
provided residents impacted by the project with an opportunity to view the 30% concept 
plans, find out about the next steps for the project design, ask questions, and provide 
input. 
 
VDOT suggested revising the design schedule to take into account additional surveys, 
VDOT approval for land acquisition and utility relocation. As a result, the completion of the 
design phase has been delayed from fall 2022 to summer 2023. In the next quarter, 
additional surveys and an environmental assessment will continue, pavement testing will 
be conducted, and initial public outreach will be held. 

 

 

 

  

  

Battlefield Parkway/Route 15 Bypass Interchange: This project consists of 
development of an Interchange Access Report for a new grade separated interchange at 
the current signalized intersection between the Route 15 Bypass and Battlefield Parkway. 
The intersection with Battlefield Parkway is one of three signalized intersections on the 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAucKFDRDOxUUw0ZiDF7vS9rC71x6sPshNY9j-1Urkk9NWi3n0tJAfCTbRYyglfE17DT209D-tRhAxs3BcZdib10rWj4zTO9i7q3dGKiGKKrXsSpRyw3hie2eXmhxe9Tg4t-3lg5Pg6yoTKwrPDPOI8SM7eQFFhY5nvIAoJWGTnaxUEPN6vV8NKqa0QDUpsEou9SsLQDXtONtRbD3V8SEKrgdkcIKgBVsNZg==&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K8wD1pjTB$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAubeofkWx0Wt1sO8G8B_bovTvbaxXC6J8Pju7F5Y8QUYIuM8DB0kBLQbXgeemcDLPB5imp3Lv8P-bQNQY-snz8sI9ASyBCgc7S5AkN6-wd7xz9JQFglNlKEhI1bKlXoh5MdjAQCY1WzYDh09lfKEaAf3NoAR49-IvwUaWAawr-ddIuaiD-uET5T_3yeKE5Fvzc1zHCIWPk_5sAS2eXUGhWszWK0RjMY31BOB7uxhVg2f6vF_UcwidX8DqtSdB2s4NqA==&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K854CYMb4$


bypass. The other two traffic signals will be removed with the future construction of an 
interchange at Edwards Ferry Road and Fort Evans Road.  
 
As of July 21st, NVTA awarded $2 million in funding for preliminary design and an 
Interchange Access Report, which is underway. 

 

  

  

Battlefield Parkway Trail Across the Route 15 Bypass: The purpose of the project is to 
provide safe access for pedestrians and bicyclists between residential areas and parks, 
schools and other public facilities. The project will include sidewalk extension to the 
bypass on the west, a trail extension from the bypass to the east, and pedestrian signals 
and crosswalks at the Route 15 Bypass. The project connects the existing sidewalk east 
of Fieldstone Drive to the existing trail west of Balls Bluff Road with an Americans with 
Disabilities Act (ADA) compliant pedestrian route. The project also includes a signal-
controlled crossing of the Route 15 Bypass. The proposed shared use path will be a 10-
foot wide asphalt path that will accommodate both pedestrians and bicyclists. The total 
project length is approximately 1,300 feet (0.25 miles).  

 

 

 

County Transportation Projects 
 

Crosstrail Boulevard - Segment B: The project entails the design and construction of  
a four lane median divided highway from Kincaid Boulevard to Russell Branch Parkway. 
The project is in the construction phase with 65% completion. The project includes the 
following major elements: 

¶ 115 ft. long bridge that will carry Crosstrail Boulevard over the W&OD Trail. 
¶ Direct pedestrian or bicycle connection between the W&OD Trail and 

Crosstrail Boulevard.  
¶ 500 ft. long bridge that will carry Crosstrail Boulevard over Tuscarora Creek. 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAubeofkWx0Wt1X6mXk3nZgXQpuEIHDSrjI8QrGkmy1-Xpp0ysYqoBBOKIZUn-2EXjJqMkDoWsP7-U9tKCZa2JZY-JlQaaPT8JySFvUw1C4_H3fWv5B9KpnHzkvW4dpkrsKNjwj5dwvODUTK_IdavapcOVhMSXs8djhiu3ETQ3yHs4TyuA74YZkqqYQY-HcFT5hI70AL_MRmpNLiCjR7SzNMTYKw-Pezrbvdto-MTY5X5JrPs7WJkrYMDnjRqw3uuveQ==&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K82tigpCR$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAub3HKxF3dvS5TzKFlbiyE4Kk_STSMXsPwLMlwwm0wW8HKhXajzGhhCo73fBse6cr9I9j4ge5VjlgzwhOAsg4c0vfbIkb0VfueSfkY9dk2TrnkkcXtdYqInxc73pn7NBmmbfe2fSxhLS_JRFbXOPrCIKitO21YDersA==&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K89ajM66H$


¶ Five storm water retention facilities.  
When completed, Crosstrail Boulevard will provide a new connection in southeastern 
Leesburg between Sycolin Road near Philip A. Bolen Memorial Park and Route 7. 
 
Concrete deck pours for the bridges over Tuscarora Creek and the W&OD are underway 
and will be completed by September 2021. Work on shared use paths and the roadway 
between Kincaid Boulevard and the W&OD will include asphalt placement and handrail 
installation. Two concrete pours for the bridge decks are scheduled for 3:00 am to 
minimize impacts to W&OD Trail access. In the event work extends into the daylight 
hours, temporary closures of no more than 10 minutes may be required for public safety. 
 
In a future project, Crosstrail Boulevard will be extended beyond Sycolin Road to link to 
the Dulles Greenway interchange at Shreve Mill Road (Crosstrail Boulevard - Segment C). 
A design kick-off meeting was held in March 2021. The County is scheduled to begin 
design and development later this year; construction will not begin prior to 2024. 

 

  

  

Route 15 North Widening/Battlefield Parkway to Montresor Road: This project 
includes the design, land acquisition and construction to widen Route 15 from two to four 
lanes between Battlefield Parkway and Montresor Road. The project scope includes:  

¶ a signalized Continuous Green "T" (CGT) intersection at North King Street 
to allow through traffic to continue north on Route 15 without stopping and 
an updated signalized intersection at Whites Ferry Road 

¶ a two-lane hybrid roundabout at Montresor Road 
¶ a realigned section of Limestone School Road to connect with the 

Montresor Road roundabout 
¶ a shared use path on the west side of Route 15 from Tuscarora High School 

to Montresor Road 
¶ a shared use path along the entire length of Whites Ferry Road 

 
Loudoun County submitted 60% design plans to VDOT in June 2021 and the design team 
is initiating development of the 60% plans. Right of way acquisition is estimated to begin in 
the summer of 2022. Construction is estimated to start in the first half of calendar year 
2024 for the Battlefield Parkway to Whites Ferry Road phase (see picture below). 

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAucM0VezvGwvICIJRdv6p2mVdFJxxduGs5KkJDHC0qUk0-dypKhQiOtDGNMqn1wtsKnjvHKXmr0iSYTDv_OB8md3Bf2IlDj0BRm68IiqC_8J9P_IrrK_xVtMQQTod-Q1ppwx9hXl6CRSeC2Z9pIxe4fY=&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K82Nzmh7j$


 

 

Between now and the end of October 2021, Loudoun County will be periodically closing a 
lane along Route 15 North between Battlefield Parkway and Montresor Road for the 
purpose of soils testing associated with the planned widening of the roadway to a four-
lane, median divided highway. Motorists will be alerted to alternating one-lane traffic 
through the work site by signage along Route 15. Dates and times of upcoming closures 
will be posted prior to each planned lane closure on the project website. 

 

  

  

Route 7 Improvements: The design and construction of a 3rd eastbound lane on Route 7 
between Route 9 and the Dulles Greenway and a 3rd westbound lane on Route 7 
between the Dulles Greenway and West Market Street. The Route 7 Capacity Study was 
presented at the January 18, 2018 Board of Supervisors business meeting. On September 
18, 2018, I held a Leesburg Community Meeting about this project. Based on the 
feedback from this meeting and the feedback I got going door-to-door to the several 
hundred homes along the bypass, I requested that sound walls be included in any project 
funding plans. There are hundreds of homes abutting the bypass between West Market 
Street and the Greenway. Most are in the Leesburg District, but some properties impacted 
are in the Catoctin District. The project planning and funding will be coordinated with the 
Town of Leesburg.  
 
Public involvement will take place once a preliminary design and the necessary 
environmental studies have been completed. A project web page will be established when 
this information is available. 

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAuYiO12_S3qX2Qgkp4nvgi1SSr_eBlsHyifzQzibEdz8R9owjW4baa_17nuACiheS_3Af3cvpQDZBHrfZsB5ffASEiagHkR4Wi6VcAgEk19o1kK3vhOEXmqg=&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K8yblEFb-$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAufTtqxy1Fz530bRDS4RXiUtp0r1hN0D2L4rBl2Cxq_J78ySDs-Zbr3o38twzaH5XH_w5EwIPV9oqA2zTA-jgNa1JYlAu56-TVDC_c0vkcpiT08ldsRQ2fDZiATC_TGHoSxpSgNRo6C-BAK1Igw96R-HJzeYDxJAdagFqrRsgDWepLxlusQMJ7gl8qCPJ39DWfcLOhVTfyIBeAKneDgA6haUWzv19QqZHfw==&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K8yfMrXgo$


 

 

  

  

Route 15 South Safety & Operational Study: The project consists of a safety and 
operational study of approximately 12 miles of Route 15 from the south corporate limit of 
the Town of Leesburg to the Prince William County line. The study will identify safety and 
traffic operational issues and present recommended solutions for consideration by the 
Board. The goal of the proposed improvements will be to ensure that this segment of 
Route 15 continues to carry local and commuter traffic safely and efficiently while 
preserving the unique context of the historical roadway.  
 
The study team plans to hold a final virtual Focus Group meeting to discuss the 
recommended alternatives and next steps on Wednesday, September 1st at 6:00 pm. 

 

County Capital Facilities 
 

Courts Complex Expansion: This project includes the design and construction of a new 
92,000-square-foot Loudoun County District Courthouse and renovation of existing courts 
facilities, including new parking facilities.  

¶ The new courthouse will be located on the current Church Street Parking 
Lot at the corner of Church Street and Edwards Ferry Road in downtown 
Leesburg.  

¶ The existing courthouse (18 East Market Street) and historic Valley Bank 
building (20 East Market Street) will be renovated. The renovation will 
improve approximately 58,700 square feet of space.  

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAubeofkWx0Wt1GIGHMGDCdLP_33IaHdarFUC0pG-lt1CYLELXedgBVeOBnJxQkmLK_EqQ_OETEpL5Np-ysYdPb_6uR-k6ed5gS2o_9CnEdB0mtsjjnywOhRbvRLN80ON0o1ySQCitujvbqf-1l7P4xBU=&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K80sdp7sh$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VC5Ew4ikVBSJBXSz-ZC2ozW_5VG6WxqNWeTeQT8hnw3tKDWEYJtAubeofkWx0Wt1Dnv_oaDdScZ5QBsqHQpW4Pefc8nEIE1CnGINVok8iDJxqxOoMdGz1c3Jf_tvRUMPD3uYnLch6aOOuSDsYIl9yZ9nU2ZShW07ijthT3oGi4vCJ4udpM4VEXJP9j_FY1id&c=STlGc2XtaDFZpXdEORgveLH8FVCX2DxKbxFv0JUQC2lnOiqMqptvGw==&ch=zx7VmL7t4-YUmfipJ5IMOvpjmm1U3tIsJgRnG34O2E-g0eozEEljUw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!iJs8eAehbtzGXXlRH7RsoyYzz_tOTy-gmFGoPJtUl1qRMzz_HtD1jq4yvkuxab-K8yzEQqhY$


¶ Parking lots and pedestrian access to the courts buildings will be improved. 
A new parking garage has been constructed next to the existing Pennington 
Lot. 

¶ Construction began April 2020 and is expected to take approximately 2.5 
years. 

 
Over the past few weeks, trusses to support the triangular architectural elements of the 
roof, and the first set of stairs have been installed. In addition to ongoing work to rough-in 
electrical, mechanical and plumbing systems on the ground and first floors, crews 
continue to frame exterior walls. The installation of interior walls on the ground level is 
progressing and crews have begun masonry work. 

 

Work in Loudoun 
 

The ñWork In Loudounò initiative provides a suite of customized professional services 
designed to connect the regionôs talented workforce with open positions at businesses in 
Loudoun County. Buddy Rizer, Loudoun Economic Development Executive Director said, 
"Right now on the Work In Loudoun jobs portal, there are 837 restaurant jobs, including 
100-plus for servers, 200-plus for chefs/cooks/bakers, and many more across other 
hospitality and farm businesses." With the ongoing staffing shortage in the service 
industry, which is not limited to Loudoun, but rather is being experienced nationally, 
Loudoun Economic Development has been engaged with businesses and industry groups 
to connect job seekers with potential employers. To help hard-working business owners fill 
their staffing needs, please consider applying for full-time or part-time positions on the 
jobs portal. Thank you.  

 

Workforce Development Month 
 

During September, the Loudoun Workforce Resource Center will feature special virtual 
and in-person events at no cost for job seekers and people who are considering changing 
careers. 
 
Visit here for detailed information about each event and how to register. Events will 
include:  
 

¶ Ride Confidently: Tapping into TransitApp and SmarTrip® on Loudoun 
County Transit (two sessions): Wednesday, September 1, 6:00 - 7:00 pm; 
Friday, September 10, 11:00 am - 12:00 pm. 

¶ Community Connections: Drop In & Discover: Tuesday, September 7, 9:00 
ï 11:30 am. 

¶ Childcare Options for Working Families: Wednesday, September 8, 6:00 - 
7:00 pm. 

¶ Remote Work in the New Normal: Thursday, September 9, 10:00 ï 11:15 
am. 

¶ Making Work, Work for You - An Introduction to Social Security Disability 
Work Incentives: Thursday, September 9, 11:30 am ï 12:30 pm. 
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¶ Youth WIOA (Workforce Innovation & Opportunity Act) Information Session: 
Monday, September 13, 1:00 ï 2:00 pm. 

¶ Is WIOA ((Workforce Innovation & Opportunity Act) Right for You? (two 
sessions): Thursday, September 16, 10:00 ï 11:00 am; Thursday, 
September 23, 10:00 ï 11:00 am. 

¶ Transition to Work: Re-engaging with Co-workers and Customers: Friday, 
September 17, 1:00 - 2:00 pm. 

¶ Career Conversations: A Panel Discussion & Networking Reception: 
Monday, September 27, 10:30 am ï 12:00 pm.  

¶ Managing Your Money ï Budgeting & Savings Strategies (two sessions): 
Tuesday, September 28, 12:00 - 1:15 pm; Wednesday, September 29, 
12:00 - 1:15 pm. 

 

 

 

Advisory Boards, Commissions & Committees 
Vacancies 

 

The Leesburg District has vacancies on four Boards and Commissions that provide an 
opportunity to be involved in and have an impact on local government and your 
community. You can apply to serve on the Communications Commission, Community 
Criminal Justice Board, Loudoun Health Commission and Lyme Disease Commission by 
filling out this application. 
 
For more information about these Boards and Commissions, please visit the County 
website. For questions, please e-mail Valerie at valerie.suzdak@loudoun.gov. Thank 
you!  

 

Warm Regards, 
 
Kristen C. Umstattd 
Leesburg District 
Loudoun County Board of Supervisors  
kristen.umstattd@loudoun.gov 
703-777-0203 
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Valerie Suzdak 
Chief Legislative Aide 
Supervisor Kristen Umstattd 
valerie.suzdak@loudoun.gov   
 
Laura TeKrony 
Legislative Aide 
Supervisor Kristen Umstattd 
laura.tekrony@loudoun.gov 

 

Business of the Month 

Crumbl Cookies  
 

 

 

In May 2021, Crumbl Cookies opened in 
Leesburg at 1008 Edwards Ferry Road, 
near the Target and Kohlôs stores. In 
addition to the fan favorite chilled sugar 
and award-winning milk chocolate chip 
cookies, Crumbl offers a weekly rotating 
menu of 120+ flavors. Our flavors are 
inspired by desserts of all kinds - from pies 
to cakes to candies and more. All of our 
cookies are made fresh daily by our 
Crumbl Crew in our open, tech-driven 
kitchens. Come in-store to see your 
cookies being mixed, balled, and baked 
right in front of you! Once the cookies are 
baked to perfection, they are packaged in 
our famous pink box, ready to be sent 
home and enjoyed - until the very last 
crumb! 
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Mayor Kelly Burk's Corner 
 

The Town is reinstating the mask requirement based on the Loudoun County Health 
Departmentôs recommendation. According to the Centers for Disease Control, Loudoun 
County is experiencing ñsubstantial community transmissionò of COVID-19. In areas with 
high or substantial transmission, the CDC advises that everyone, including those already 
vaccinated against COVID-19, wear masks in indoor public settings to reduce the spread 
of the virus. The Town of Leesburg will require people to wear masks in public areas 
inside Town facilities, regardless of vaccination status.  

 

  

  

Thomas Balch Library Advisory Commission seeks nominations for the twenty ninth 
annual Loudoun History Awards. This event honors individuals who have made a 
significant contribution to preserving Loudounôs past through collection of County 
documents and memorabilia, preservation of historic landmarks, visual arts, writing and 
long-term involvement in local history organizations. The deadline for nominations is 
Monday, October 4th. The awards ceremony will be held at the Thomas Balch Library on 
Sunday, November 7th at 2 pm. For more information, contact Alexandra Gressitt at 703-
737-7195 or agressitt@leesburgva.gov. 

 

  

  

The 13th annual Dog Swim will be held at the AV Symington Aquatic Center on 
Saturday, September 11th. The dog-only swim will take place in two sessions from 9 to 
10:30 am and 11 am to 12:30 pm. The event allows local pups the opportunity to have fun 
in a safe, enclosed area while swimming off-leash with other dogs. All dogs must be six 
months old, legally licensed, vaccinated, and wearing a visible dog license. All exits will be 
gated and a veterinarian will be on-site as a precaution. Limited space in each session is 
available and pre-registration is required. The fee is $5 per person. For more information, 
please visit here or call 703-777-1368.  
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The BENEFITôs 2021 Crossroads Music Festival will take place on Saturday, 
September 18th beginning at 5 pm. Twenty-five musicians will perform 60-minute sets at 
nine different venues in the historic downtown. Music styles will include acoustic, 
Americana, rock, country, metal, R&B, and soul. Tickets purchased in advance online will 
be $15 and those bought on-site will be $25. Tickets are not required for entry at any 
venue participating in Crossroads Music Festival. However, proceeds from ticket sales 
benefit nonprofit organizations that serve children in Loudoun County. With BENEFITôs 
2021 Crossroads Music Festival taking place in the downtown area of Leesburgôs Arts & 
Cultural District, festival attendees will have a bonus opportunity to experience the music 
and art that Leesburg has to offer. The Leesburg Commission of Public Arts (COPA) and 
the Friends of Leesburg Public Arts (FOLPA) will be in attendance to promote the official 
launch of the district. Enjoy interactive art, a BINGO challenge, and learn more about the 
Arts & Cultural District.  
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The Townôs annual airshow returns on Saturday, September 25th from 11 am to 4 pm. 
The annual airshow has been held for more than 10 years and features aerobatic 
performances, a static display area featuring a variety of unique and historic military 
aircraft, and other tarmac attractions. For more information, visit the website. 
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Update from Beth Barts 
 

I hope all Leesburg District families had a restful and healthy summer break. LCPS is 
looking forward to our students returning to our school buildings five days a week in-
person on August 26th for the start of the 2021-22 school year. 
 
August has been a busy month for the School Board. On August 10th, the Board passed 
Policy 8040- Rights of Transgender & Gender-Expansive Students. Restroom remodeling 
is underway and the Board passed a motion requiring expedited completion. At this 
meeting, September was proclaimed as Suicide Prevention Month, as well as Attendance 
Awareness Month. 
 
Some reminders: 

¶ Free meals are available for all students including breakfast, lunch and 
dinner.   

¶ This fall regardless of vaccination status, all employees, visitors, volunteers, 
parents/guardians and students older than 2 years of age are required to 
wear a mask while in our schools. LCPS will be employing many strategies 
to mitigate the spread of COVID-19. These include face coverings, 
enhanced cleaning, upgraded ventilation, passive temperature screening, 
outdoor activities and encouraging students to stay home if sick.    

¶ A Mental Health Task Force was formed at the request of the School Board 
to provide resources and services to students with trauma, anxiety and loss 
from COVID-19. Parents, community mental health partners and members 
of our student support services will meet once a month and regularly update 
the School Board.   

 
I encourage parents to attend our Back to School events and know that LCPS encourages 
active engagement in our schools by parents and community members. Please consider 
volunteering your time and/or personal skill set to a PTA, a PTSO, a school library or a 
Booster Club as we work together to make LCPS the best environment for all students. 

 

Community Information 
 


